Madison Scottish Country Dancers

Annual General Meeting 

Minutes DRAFT

Sunday, July 18, 2010

Wil-Mar Neighborhood Center

Sixteen people attended.

1. 2009 AGM minutes were approved unanimously.

2.  Treasurer’s report: See attached. There was a slight loss for the winter dance party. There were two large expenditures, the new computer/speaker system and the Midwest Scottish Weekend. Though the MSW turned a profit, the money will remain in that account to go towards future workshops. Treasurer’s report was unanimously accepted.

3.  Old Business

· Accomplishments in 2009-2010

Co-sponsorship of Midwest Scottish Weekend workshop June 11-13, 2010 (Nancy, Kate, Janice)

Annual Ball March 20, Memorial Union (Carol)

Children’s classes (Janice, Kate, Norma)

Madison School & Community Recreation adult beginner classes (Lynn, Nancy)

Demonstration at Farmers’ Market (with musicians Mike, Dave, Dan)

Demonstration at Robert Burns Birthday Tea, Montello, Wisconsin

New “Got Haggis?” t-shirts ($15, pink, dk green, black available).

Group outing & publicity:  Alasdair Frasier & Natalie Haas concert

· Not accomplished:  Increase the membership. But we do have two new dancers, one as a result of the MSCR class.

3.  Election of the proposed Executive Committee slate: Unanimously accepted.


Chair: 




Lynn Litterer


Vice-chair: 



Ann Lindsey


Treasurer:



Rick Nelson


Secretary: 



Nancy McClements


Member-at-large, publicity: 

Priscilla Arsove


Member-at-large, membership: 
Joanne Ang


Teacher (Ad Hoc)


Norma Briggs

4.  New business

· Goal for 2010-2011: Increase, retain, revitalize membership

a. Call for members of working group to grow, retain and revitalize membership (recommended based on Victor’s evaluation of our situation as a group)

i. Committee of ~5

ii. Preferably non-board members

iii. Mix of old & new group members

iv. People should tell Lynn if interested

v. Victor is willing to answer questions about his report and/or responsibilities of the working group.

· Co-sponsorship of Midwest Scottish Weekend workshop June 10-12, 2011

· Supporting Janice & Kate for teacher certification (along with Twin Cities).

5.  Announcements

a. Adult beginners’ & children’s classes (tentative)

b. 2011 Ball:  March 19, Memorial Union

c. Thank yous: Carol for being a great ball chair. Kate is stepping down as secretary. Volunteers, Teachers 

d. M.J. suggested some neighborhood festivals we might try to demonstrate at: Horton Park Fest (August), Willy St. Fair.

e. Farmer’s market demo in September: Lynn will organize. It cannot be Labor Day weekend or the IronMan weekend.

6. Adjournment

Submitted by Kate Deck 7/22/10

